
Minutes of the Hathersage Memorial Hall Management Committee
Monday 10th January 2022 
1. Present       Martin Robinson, John Anderson, Brian Wilson, Heather Rodgers, Pip Fisher, Mick Sykes,  Amanda Foster,  Marion Codd.
               Rob Hall, Alistair Cook, Philip Benson.
2. Apologies   Tim Pritt, Kathy Burgess, Mo Chapman, Alison.  
3. Minutes were agreed
4. Matters Arising  
            New pricing structure should read:
             Tier 1 – Commercial and weddings
              Tier 2 – Community Groups
             Tier 3 – Children's community activities e.g. Brownies 
5. Treasurer’ Report
Stuart sent a report that there is £13,464.86 in the current account, £4,920 paid in and £150 paid out. January will see a different situation with insurance of £2,414 being due and PPLPRS license at a cost £168.86 being renewed.
The Hall received the first gas bill in December for £670.  On checking, Stuart found that VAT of 20% had been charged when it should be 5%, reducing the bill to £586.52, still a large increase compared with previous years.
Mick commented that at the moment Hallmaster is predicting an income of £30,000 though of course, this is liable to change.
6.   Bookings Report
Pip reported that the treasurer and bookings officer will work together to check payments on Hallmaster and John confirmed that the audit trail is good on this system. The first invoice has been sent to the Film Club.
Hall availability can be viewed online, so users can check for themselves which should make bookings easier. In the absence of a single bookings officer Pip suggested that people could volunteer a week at a time to share the tasks, estimated to take about 3 hours each week. This covers checking emails and booking requests and entering them on the system then clicking to send the invoice. They will also need to use the app. to control the heating.  Martin will investigate the provision of another phone. 
Volunteers will also be needed to meet hall users, show them round and give them keys. Amanda will work on a checklist for volunteers to make sure that the necessary information is passed on. The booking form should specify whether a key is needed.
Rob, from Hathersage Players, expressed concerns about the high costs to their organisation of the new charges and asked whether a new formula was possible. The new pricing system results in increases of an average of 18%, but there are winners and losers. It was agreed that Players and other users should meet committee members to discuss concerns and find solutions. Rob will liaise with the Players and report back.
The pharmacy is still storing goods in the Samson Room, but only paying £100 per month.  Martin will speak to Ash and ask them to vacate the room from January 28th – February 6th as it is needed as a changing room for the pantomime and inform him of the new charges which will apply from 7th February if they wish to return.
Heather said that the Jumblies and Horticultural Society would need to discuss the prices. The possibility of a block booking rate will be considered.
7.   Maintenance Report
Brian brought a list of jobs which he does as Maintenance Officer and which will need to be carried out when he resigns his post. Many major projects have been carried out and his hard work for the last 20 years was recognized. There was a discussion about how to plan for the future and Mick offered have a look at the list and see if tasks can be diarised and shared.
8.  New Committee Members
John has written an outline of the facilities and activities at the Hall which will go into Parish magazine together with the AGM notice and request for new members.
Rob reported that the Hub project was ending and whether Mike Pullman may transfer his enthusiasm to the Memorial Hall. Martin will contact him.
9.  A.O.B.
Rob will meet David Bundy on Thursday evening to check the lighting.
Rob also spoke of the proposal by the Players to purchase the building on Moorland Road???
Date of next meeting  
Monday Febuary 7th 2022 at 7.30 pm in the Stanage Hall.
AGM Monday 14th March at 7.00 pm followed by ordinary meeting
Attachments area








